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This page looks at a unique feature of the Glenduan to Ataata Point Marine Reserve application document. Consider the possible reasons for its inclusion and the options you as the applicant have for presenting your own campaign to best advantage.

Glenduan 
In Application Background: deals with local & government authorities and 



conservation organizations under the banner of ‘Previous investigation of this area as 


appropriate for…’ This is a clever tactic because the applicant is ‘forced’ into a position 


of justifying why, when there has been such widespread support for the concept, it has 


taken so long to make the formal application! The Consultation section is in fact divided 


into those contacts which constrained the Applicant in determining boundaries and those 


contacts which were strongly opposed to any reduction in boundaries. This gives a much 


fairer account of the real story, which is that for every vocal opponent there are usually 


three silent supporters!! Below is the text of the ‘supporters’ section’.
The previous section summarizes the main concerns raised by stakeholders which have constrained the Applicant in determining boundaries for the proposed Glenduan and Ataata Point Marine Reserve. This has been done despite a significant number of responses urging Forest and Bird not to make compromises in selecting boundaries but rather to apply for an area embracing the full range of marine habitats found along this section of the Nelson coast.

Among the concerns raised by these and other submissions strongly supporting a marine reserve on this part of the Nelson coast the following matters were frequently mentioned:

· the present lack of protected marine areas in Tasman Bay; 

· the woeful inadequacy of protected marine areas nationally compared to protection of land areas; 

· the fact that recreational fishers presently enjoy rights of access to virtually all of the New Zealand's mainland coasts; 

· the increasing evidence that human activities have created the same kinds of ecological devastation in marine environments as have occurred on land;  

· the limited scientific understanding that presently exists of ecological interactions and balances in the marine environment, even in respect of some of New Zealand's more important commercial species of fish; and 

· the urgent need to protect marine areas to provide baselines against which to measure the impacts of human activities in the rest of the marine environment.

Of particular note in this context were concerns expressed by some older and younger respondents. A number of the former referred nostalgically to days when the abundance and diversity of fish along this section of the Nelson coast were much greater than they are today. 

And a significant number of responses were sent in by school pupils, many of whom made simple pleas for at least some parts of the coastal environment to be left in a natural state for future generations.

